Dear Honorable Members of the City of Milwaukee Common Council,

I am writing in support of the appointment of Makda Fessahaye to serve as the Department of Employee Relations Director for the City of Milwaukee.

As head of the Young Adult Leadership program at All Saints Catholic Church, I have had the pleasure of working with Makda Fessahaye's father, Fessahaye, at which time I became introduced to Makda. I have watched Makda grow over the years and become an intelligent, empathic leader in her own right. She has a positive attitude and is always kind and respectful toward others. I am confident that Makda will not only be successful in her role as Director of Employee Relations for the City of Milwaukee, but she will provide compassion and the drive needed to excel beyond measure. I write this letter to provide a brief insight into Makda Fessahaye on a personal level and offer firsthand knowledge of her skills and capabilities to work with others, which will serve the greater good of the City of Milwaukee and its best interests.

I am certain Ms. Makda will become an excellent asset to serve as the City of Milwaukee Department of Employee Relations when selected.

Thank you in advance for your consideration. Please contact me if you have any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Majorca Thomas 2121 N 6th St Milwaukee, WI 53212 majorca.thomas@gmail.com Dear Honorable Members of the City of Milwaukee Common Council,

I am writing in support of the appointment of Makda Fessahaye to serve as the Department of Employee Relations Director for the City of Milwaukee.

I have had the pleasure of knowing Makda, from her early adolescent years to the present, through our All Saints Church family. I have observed Makda's intellect and willingness to assist her respective community. Makda possesses the attitude and aptitude to push Milwaukee forward and she will foster great relationships on behalf of the City of Milwaukee. Makda's passion and knowledge of the city and its needs give her the unique qualities to serve the City of Milwaukee.

I am certain Ms. Makda will become an excellent asset to serve as the City of Milwaukee Department of Employee Relations when selected.

Thank you in advance for your consideration. Please contact me if you have any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Patricia Brookshire 2121 N 6th St Milwaukee, WI 53212 pbrookshire001@yahoo.com